Thelomathesian Society
March 12, 2008

Called to Order at 7:05 PM

Unanimous vote for the approval of the March 5, 2008 minutes

I. Roll Call
	SENATORS
	Present
	Issue 1
	Issue 2
	Issue 3
	Issue 4

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Chelsey Allen
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Tristan Baldwin
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Rachel Benjamin
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Caroline Bishop
	excused
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Nicholas Blaise
	excused
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Nicholas Blum
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Ben Burds
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Catherine Burke
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Jordyn Buzza
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Susmita Chowdhury
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Martha Civitillo
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Adham Elsayed
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Lauren Freire
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Libby Hamilton
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Kristin Howard
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Joshua Johnson
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Djifa Kothor
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Amber Latza
	excused
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Christopher McDonald
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Brendan McGrath
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Alina Miska
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Harry Neely
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Jared Pellerin
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Hallee Quinn
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Hassan Raza
	excused
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Melissa Rogers
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Timothy Senter
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Patrick Sheridan-Rossi
	excused
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Trevor Smart
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Amanda Sprow
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a

	Molly Tobin
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Quinn Wacenske
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Julia Warn
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a


	Assistant Chairs
	Present
	Issue 1
	Issue 2
	Issue 3
	Issue 4

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Phoenix Bell (Public Relations)
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Julian Blakney-Carlson (Budget & Finance)
	Y
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Amanda Earley (Student Life)
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Caitlin Hamilton (Sexual Violence Education)
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Elizabeth Monahan (Academic Affairs)
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Svetoslav Stoytchev (Senate Affairs)
	absent
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a


	Chairs
	Present

	
	

	Faye Andrews (Sexual Violence Education)
	Y

	Kenneth Brian Brownell (Public Relations)
	excused

	Steffi Chappell (Elections)
	Y

	Ryan Duff (Student Life)
	Y

	Bridget Lennon (Academic Affairs)
	Y

	Abby Rose (Environmental Conservation)
	Y


	Senior Executive Board
	Present

	
	

	President John Pontius
	Y

	VP of University Relations Colin Vickery
	Y

	VP of Senate Affairs Michael Crankshaw-Bierce
	Y

	Secretary Stella Han
	Y

	SLUSAF Central Treasurer Ashley Cutler
	Y

	Student Delegate Dennis Willette
	Y


II. Officer Reports

VP of Senate Affairs Michael Crankshaw-Bierce

I've been asked to review what abstentions are in light of last week's meeting.  You should abstain only when you have too little information or a vested interest in something that we're voting on.  I hope you've all had an opportunity to gather more information this week, and hopefully we'll have far fewer abstentions this time around.  If you feel like you don't have enough information to make a decision, ask questions or debate until you do. And there is no committee meeting this week.
Secretary Stella Han

Please state your name and speak clearly. Thanks.
VP of University Relations Colin Vickery

Today, the Thelmo budget was due. I was working on it the last week and a half and it’s done and looks awesome.
Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees Dennis Willette

I had a meeting with President Sullivan this morning and we had a nice long discussion. President Sullivan stirred some excitement and shock with the story he told today. I hope you all have the chance to meet him and I know there’s a list of things to do before you graduate at SLU and one of the things you should do before President Sullivan leaves is to talk to him. He’s really interesting and you should take advantage of his open office hours. After Spring Break, I will continue to work on the Pub and with the architects, JAVA, and KSLU.
SLUSAF Central Treasurer Ashley Cutler

Budgets are due today and I will be taking them home for review. Two weeks after spring break, we will be going through. Tonight is the first and only contingency request. I wanted to talk about what contingency is in general. Basically, it’s where all the SLUSAF monies not awarded to student organizations during the spring budget process. The contingency fund has been designated as a resource to provide funding to those which will enrich the St. Lawrence community and which will be sponsored by student organizations as an unforeseen expense or by individual or groups of students not eligible for a yearly budget through SLUSAF. I just wanted you know how it works. A formal written request must be submitted by 7:00pm Saturday of the week the presenters wish to appear before the Senate. The presenters must meet with the Budget and Finance Committee to discuss the proposal and contingency procedure. The presenters must appear before the Senate to argue the merits of the proposal. The proposal must obtain first and second approval from the Senate. Some things to be looking for in a contingency request are the names of the students or organization requesting funding, contact information, the exact description of the cost of the program under consideration (with costs itemized to the greatest extent possible), a summary of all revenues and expenditures (including fundraising), an exact sum requested from contingency, and any additional information which may support the proposal. As Senators, you should be looking for who would be eligible for this funding. You should be looking at the benefits the largest number of students (or the entire campus), is it well researched (containing the best prices available), if it clearly explains expenses in a detailed way, if it conforms to general SLUSAF rules (sorry, no booze or cigarettes), is it appropriate for SLUSAF funding, and the timeframe of the proposal (meaning that the event has not already occurred and that there is sufficient time to obtain second approval). Senior Week is what is coming tonight. The reason why they are coming is because they come every year The Senior Class asks for funding through Contingency every year. They are not an organization, and thus they are ineligible for a budget. Still, SLUSAF plans for this expense every year (although the amount has varied greatly over the years). For next year, when you’re looking at contingency requests you should look critically at contingency requests (it’s ok to deny contingency requests), be mindful that contingency funds are not unlimited, look at the impact the program will have on the campus community, and make sure to ask plenty of questions. If anyone has any questions, I’d be happy to take them right now.
President John Pontius

Thank you for all coming out tonight since it’s a really busy time. I think will be working with Mike to address the absences. I got an email from Christine Zimmerman and she said that she’s looking for a race/ethnicity committee at SLU. There is a link you can go to if you’re interested in it. They are only meeting twice and the last meeting only went for an hour. If it’s something that interests you, please come see me after the meeting. I met with SUNY Canton – he’s the executive assistant to the President. He really wants to establish a bus system in Canton. There is a county bus but that only runs three times a day and it’s not geared towards students. So, the bus system would go from SUNY Canton, SLU, Clarkson, and SUNY Potsdam to transport students. We’re trying to set up a time to meet with all the other Student Government Presidents at the other schools. I think it’d be a nice addition to this campus since a lot of students don’t have access to cars. I also want to thank Ryan for Club Win and it was really successful and went smoothly. But I think the fact that there were a lot of people in the student center is exactly what we’re looking for to have students come back to the center of campus.
III. Committee Reports
Public Relations Assistant Chair Phoenix Bell

We don’t have much to report but the week we get back is the campaign for the class council for the rising sophomores and juniors.

Sexual Violence Education Chair Faye Andrews

I met with a bunch of different clubs and they wanted more details in the emails because not a lot of people understood them. We’re going to try and work with Security with that and also CAs, Thelmo, Advocates, and the First Years Programs.
Environmental Conservation Chair Abby Rose

I don’t have a lot to report except that the week we get back is when Louise Gava will be coming in.
Academic Affairs Chair Bridge Lennon

The week we get back is also when Bob Thacker is coming to the meeting. He wants to ask questions about academic advising. The following week, another speaker is coming to talk about the course evaluations.
Student Life Chair Ryan Duff

Club Win went fairly well this weekend and there was one problem with the tips-monitors, but that was minor.
Elections Chair Steffi Chappell

Elections for the Student Delegate are going on right now and the paper ballots are going really well. The voting ends at noon on Friday. Class Councils elections will continue after spring break. Campaigning for rising sophomores will be after we get back and campaigning for the rising juniors will be the week after that.
IV. Old Business

SUBS Organizational Status (ISSUE #1)

VP of SUBS
We don’t have much to add from last week. I know there was confusion so we’re going to answer any questions you have.
Discussion
Senator Allen

It says that you are going to elect officers. How long will the terms be?
President of SUBS
Every semester we are going to hold elections.
Senator Howard

Do you get two budgets with the funds from Thelmo and the themed floor housing?
President of SUBS
We can apply for two budgets but that’s not in our plans.
SLUSAF Central Treasurer Ashley Cutler


SLUSAF funds are more geared towards their events.
Senator L. Hamilton
I don’t understand the difference between SUBS and ACE when providing weekend events.
President of SUBS
SUBS is for substance free events and students who go to them are generated towards those who are substance free and ACE events can have

Senator Senter

Have you talked to health services or ACE about being affiliated? And have you thought about trying to do that because it seems like it will create more unity on campus.
President of SUBS
No. We haven’t discussed that really.

VP of SUBS
We do have the education aspect as well. But we’re not just an official resource. There will be a separation in the groups so we’re targeting more substance-free events.
Senator C. Hamilton
So for the budget from the organizational status, will that be more for events or something else?

President of SUBS
It will be more towards the middle.
Senator Blakney-Carlson
Are you saying that only people who are substance free are going to attend your events?

President of SUBS
No. It is just a specific target.
Senator Blakney-Carlson
But 95% of funds from SLUSAF are to sponsor substance-free events.

Member of SUBS

I think that a lot of it is the education aspect. We are trying to bring people together.
Senator Blakney-Carlson
Can you do that without a budget?
VP of SUBS
All we can do is movie events since we don’t have enough money for anything else.

Senator Blakney-Carlson
So if you’re drunk you can’t go to one of your events?
Member of SUBS

We can’t prevent that but we target substance-free students.
Academic Affairs Chair Bridget Lennon
I just don’t see the problem mingling with people who go to ACE events. Those who goes to ACE events are most likely to be substance-free at the event.
Member of SUBS
We’re not trying to segregate the two groups. So we’re just providing an alternative.
Senator L. Hamilton
Everything else you talked about is substance-free. But it just seems kind of hypocritical for your proposal to say that you are providing substance-free events as an alternative to other substance-free events on campus.
VP of SUBS
Responsible drinking, personally, I don’t think that someone who has drunk responsibly and it’s not effecting us, we’re going to shun them.
Senator Howard
I just want to know why you feel the need to have both the organization and the theme housing. I don’t think it’s necessary because you don’t need this organizational status.
Member of SUBS
I think that there are more people on campus that would support this organization so that we can grow. As for the theme house, it’s different.

Senator Howard
But as a club, you can still have the theme house and still have support from students and not be an organization.
Member of SUBS
We can’t throw events if we don’t have money.
VP of SUBS
There are only so many times people will come to a movie marathon. We really aren’t asking for a lot of money.

President of SUBS
We also have members who don’t want to live in the theme house.
Senator Senter

What is your status for your theme house?

President of SUBS
We won’t find out for a while.
Senator C. Hamilton
Maybe you can give an example of something you might have that might be more geared towards education.
President of SUBS
We want a speaker on campus that is comedic but also address the alcohol issue.
Senator C. Hamilton

Does the Wellness Initiative support that?
President of SUBS



Yes they do. But we don’t want to keep going to them for money.

Senator Howard
I know that it is very difficult to get speakers because no one likes lectures and speakers. None of it has a great audience. How would you get an audience from a campus that is tagged as a heavy drinking campus?

President of SUBS
A lot of the people we looked at are really comedic and they are not anti-alcohol.

Member of SUBS
We also want something geared towards the first years.
Senator McGrath

I know we have a substance-free floor. Are you affiliated with that at all?

President of SUBS
No, it’s just a floor and not a theme. They don’t have a lounge and meetings on the floor. And we want a lounge where we can hold meetings in.
Senator Pellerin
Will your budget come solely from the themed housing?

President of SUBS


No it won’t. Our budget will also come from the Wellness Initiative and hopefully from SLUSAF.

VP of University Relations Colin Vickery
I went through applying for a theme house last year. When you get approved, it’s very unlikely that you will get a house and that you’d probably be put on a floor. Would you be willing to not have a house and settle with a floor?
President of SUBS
We’ll take what we can get as long as they give us a lounge.
Senator Howard
The difference between your theme housing and the substance-free floor is that you make your residents sign a contract?

President of SUBS
The substance-free floor has that as well. Our contract will state that you can’t have alcohol on the floor or house but if you come back drunk, that’s a different story.
Guest Tiffany Spoor

The substance-free floor is usually made up of people who are on probation and the theme house would be for people who would want to live in a substance-free environment.
Guest Keilly Cutler

You said that you are asking a small budget, if you can’t get a speaker here, what would you spend that money on?

VP of SUBS
We have so many ideas for fall; we’ll just do things that are small scale.
President of SUBS
We want to do campus wide discussions also.

Debate For


Sexual Violence Education Chair Faye Andrews
I think you’re doing a great job and you are targeting different things on this campus and I support that.
Debate Against
Senator Blakney-Carlson
Everything you said, it is good. But we only have a limited amount of money to give out. I think it’s doesn’t really make sense to give out money for something that is already established on this campus.
Speak To
Guest
I just want to let you all know that you are here to approve them for organizational status and not their budget. Think about what the club has to offer and not just money.

Debate For
Debate Against
Senator Howard
I have a problem with a theme house and an organization. I just feel like you don’t need to be an organization to go along with it. You can have one and not the other. You also said that you want to break the stereotype and I feel that you have a very strong stereotype about drinkers on this campus.

Speak To
Senator Blakney-Carlson
As for becoming an organization, the only privilege you get is the budget. By saying that they are an organization, it’s saying that we’re willing to give them money.
Debate For
Senator Freire
I know you came to a CA staff meeting and I know I have dealt with people who feel like it is hard on weekends when everyone else is out drinking and you’re not. You are giving those students events to attend. And ACE doesn’t have events every weekend so I think SUBS can pick up that slack and provide substance-free events. I think it’s a really good idea.

Debate Against
Environmental Conservation Chair Abby Rose

Our alcohol policy on SLU is “use not abuse”. There are a lot of things to do on this campus but I feel like it’s time be big kids now and see events that are substance-free. There are things to do here – they can join clubs and organizations. But I feel like we’re babying them when there already events they can go to that are substance-free.

Speak To
Senator McGrath
Obviously there will be people drinking around you after college and I feel like we should get used to it now.

Debate For
Senator Tobin

I think the real world is not in Canton, NY. But if there is a population on this campus, I think it’s really important to have substance-free events because it’s just not fair to those who just sit in their room on the weekends.
Debate Against


Senator L. Hamilton
I just think that this organization is repetitive since other organizations sponsor events that are substance-free. 

Speak To
Senator Burds

I think people will speak out substance free events that are like dodge ball or laser tag rather than guess speakers. What types of events will you put on that is active or interactive?

Member of SUBS

We’d love to do that but we need money for that.
Debate For
Senator Pellerin

I think that this group is trying to do something good and I know that there are other organizations that put on events. But that doesn’t mean there won’t be substance-free people there. There are going to have events that will allow substance-free people to interact with other substance-free people.
Debate Against
Senator Senter

I agree with that point but I don’t think you have exhausted your opinions. You haven’t talked about other organizations yet. It’s an excellent idea but you should talk to other groups on campus about it.
Speak To
Debate For
VP of SUBS
It’ll be very hard to rely on everyone else to run what we want to do. It’s very uncomfortable to run to others for money.

Debate Against
Speak To
Senator Bell

I don’t think he meant to go ask other people for money but I think he meant to go talk to other people to see if they can start up events.

President of SUBS
We worked with the Hub and we talked to SOUL about doing so events. We did talk to SOUL and they are kind of in the back of our minds right now. And we are willing to talk to others about events. 

VP of SUBS
We can’t go running around asking for others to help us out. And we need to be independent.
Senator Senter

I want to rephrase that question. I meant that you should be apart of a different organization. 

President of SUBS
We really want to stand on our own feet.

Motion to Vote
Yes – 18 
No – 6
Abstain – 0

V. New Business

Senior Week Contingency Request (ISSUE #2)
Tiffany Spoor
What senior week is that after finals, the week before graduation, all the seniors have their last hooray before we go out into the real world. 

Discussion
Senator McDonald
How much did you get last year?
Tiffany Spoor
They got around $35,000.
Senator McDonald
And how much are you asking this year?

Tiffany Spoor
$15,000

Senator Civitillo

What are you doing to do with the money you don’t spend
Tiffany Spoor

We are doubling the cost of the bracelet and seniors buy them to attend senior week. If we don’t spend anything then we will decrease the amount for the bracelets
Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees Dennis Willette
Any money that is not spent is returned to SLUSAF.
Debate For
Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees Dennis Willette
I’m a senior and I’m looking forward to senior week and these girls have worked really hard. I would appreciate a strong yes.

Debate Against
Speak To
Senator McGrath

Is the quad experience and the movie night supposed to be on the same night?

Tiffany Spoor
Yup

Debate For
Debate Against
Speak To
Motion to Vote

Yes – 24


No – 0


Abstain – 0
Ladies Lacrosse Club Status (ISSUE #3)
Senator Quinn
Basically we played lacrosse in high school and we really thought it was a good idea to start a club. A lot of people tried out for varsity and didn’t make it. We decided to have a meeting and 40 people showed up. Last Friday we held a practice and 17 showed up

Member of Ladies Lacrosse Club
We have approved field time every Friday and Saturday. We are working with other schools to play other teams.
Discussion
Sexual Violence Education Chair Faye Andrews
What other schools did you talk to?

Senator Quinn
Hamilton, Potsdam, Clarkson, and some high schools and other schools in the area

Sexual Violence Education Chair Faye Andrews
Would you have to pay to play? Like fees?

Senator Quinn
Right now, we have the equipment. Eventually, we’d be applying for funding.

Senator Blum

Is prior experience needed?


Member of Ladies Lacrosse Club
No. You know need your own equipment

Debate For
Senator L. Hamilton
I don’t think it’s unreasonable. They’re just asking for club status and it’s not like they are asking for a budget

Debate Against
Speak To
Debate For
Debate Against
Speak To

Motion to Vote

Yes – 24

No – 0 

Abstain – 0

A.W.E. (Animal Welfare Enthusiasts) Club Status (ISSUE #4)
Julia Collins
Hayley and I are both pre-vet and we went to join an animal rights and awareness group and there wasn’t one so we formed one. We want to spread awareness on campus and fund for the SPCA and things abroad.
Hayley Faba-Sack
All basic needs are to be provided for those animals that are undergoing research, etc.

Julia Collins

Animal welfare is much more practical. Research is very valid and you can’t fix an animal if you haven’t tested them to see how it works out.

Hayley Faba-Sack

One of our meetings last year, we asked people where they stood and they wanted animal welfare instead of rights. We did a couple of things on campus. We set up boxes around campus for people to donate food, toys, and blankets.

Julia Collins

People gave us really positive feedback with our penny competition. I feel that this month, we just decided that March would be a month to bring about awareness about factory farming. We want SLU students to know where our food comes from.
Hayley Faba-Sack

Every year our proceeds, we’ll donate to a cause. This year, we decided to Ecline cancer research.

Julia Collins

We have some really good interest on this campus. For our first meeting, 35 people showed up. But now, people are unsure where the club is going since it’s not official.

Hayley Faba-Sack

We feel that our group can do a lot to those animals that are neglected in our community and in the world.

Julia Collins

We want to also go around the town the importance about animals and that they should get the attention that they deserve.
Hayley Faba-Sack

We want to get alumni to come to campus for awareness.
Discussion

Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees Dennis Willette

Is Liz involved in this?

Julia Collins

She is one of the people to help up decided that animal welfare is better than animal rights. We have talked to her about it and since she is on campus we could use her as a resource.
Senator Blum

How many perspective members do you have?

Julia Collins

Typically, it’s 7-8 every week. I feel that there is a lot of interest but people might come more if we were more official
Debate For


Senator C. Hamilton
I think this is really good. And I make the trip for SLU Buddies and there are a number of stray. It’s good to spread awareness about that.

Debate Against

Speak To

Debate For

Debate Against

Speak To

Motion to Vote
Yes – 24
No – 0 

Abstain – 0 

VI. Member’s Time

Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees Dennis Willette

The Wednesday after break, there will be a discussion with the faculty on the pub. On April 16, president sully will be joining us. I was happy with the debate and I would like to invite everyone to speak your opinion and to vote about how you feel. The debate portion has a lot of power in how the senate will vote. Speak up during debate and make your voice heard.
Sexual Violence Education Chair Faye Andrews

I hope everyone has a safe and happy break

Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees Dennis Willette

My brother went tanning the other day and then went to a warm place for break. So please be careful when you tan and wear sunscreen.

Senator Howard
There is a Human Rights meeting tonight.
Senator Burke

I’d like to thank the sophomores who came to my meeting tonight.
President John Pontius
I’d like to meet with the Greek committee after the meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 8:32PM
Respectfully Submitted By:

Secretary Stella Han
